From: Rich Patterson **To:** External-Clerks

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for Massey event liquor license

Date: Tuesday, June 21, 2022 3:09:22 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of New Westminster's network. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor & Council:

We support the bylaw text amendment allowing a permanent liquor license application at 735 Eighth Ave. (Massey Theatre).

Our family are semi-regular users of the Massey Theatre. We were just there ten days ago for a packed "Barbershop Chorus" event which was fantastic. We know the society is developing their expanded space, Eighth and Eight into a community hub. Having the option of a food and beverage program will improve the economic viability of the society and attract more booked events.

We feel confident the Massey Theatre Society will be respectful and responsible in their use a permanent liquor license.

Thank you for your support and consideration.

Sincerely, Rich & Shannon Patterson Business Owners & Residents Eighth Street New Westminster, BC